LINCOLN TRAIL ELEMENTARY

SBDM COUNCIL

September 8, 2005

Linda Reed, co-chairman, called the regular meeting of the School-Based Decision-Making Council of Lincoln Trail Elementary to order at 3:00 p.m. in the school media center.  Members present were Jennifer Lewis, chairperson; Linda Reed, co-chairperson Becky Hillard, Kim Howell, Rich Laing and Linda Lindsey.  There were 4 guests Alana Edwards - ESS Coordinator, Maria Chaney - Title One teacher, Sandra Ray - Safety Committee representative and Jeff Smith, parent.

The SBDM Council accepted the agenda by consensus.

06-005 Motion was made by Becky Hillard and seconded by Kim Howell to accept the minutes from the August 11, 2005 regular SBDM meeting.  The motion carried.

06-006 Motion was made by Rich Laing and seconded by Becky Hillard to accept the minutes from the August 16, 2005 called meeting.  The motion carried.

06-007 Motion was made by Rich Laing and seconded by Becky Hillard to accept the minutes from the August 31, 2005 called meeting.  The motion carried.

Mrs. Chaney presented the 2005-2006 Title One budget to the SBDM Council for approval.  The budget was reviewed by the SBDM Council and accepted by consensus.

Mrs. Edwards presented to the SBDM Council the service plan for the Extended School Service programs for the 2005-2006 school year.  This plan includes the Day Time Waiver and After School Services.  Ms Edwards explained to the SBDM Council that at this time no after school services would be provided. All services will be provided during the day with extra staff being hired to provide this service. ESS budget was established and must stay in place in case the needs arises for After School Services. Budgets for both programs were reviewed and approved by the SBDM Council.

Sandra Ray, Representative of the School Safety Committee presented the SBDM Council with a committee update.  Emergency procedure plans are almost ready to be put together.  A plastic folder with all school emergency information will be placed in each room.  Mrs. Lewis also stated that we would have lock-down drill in the near future. 

Jeff Smith, representing concerned parents, addressed the SBDM Council on the following safety issues.

· Security in the halls in the morning.  No one is there to check ID’s on parents or adults entering our building.

· Adults in the hall without signing in with the school office.

· No one in the front office.

· Parking lot drop-off. One day there was no staff member visible.

· Confusion exiting the parking lot in the morning.

Mr. Smith thanked the staff for an excellent education, and the wonderful experience his child is having at Lincoln Trail Elementary. 

Rich Laing volunteered to observe the back parking lot for several days to see if a more workable plan can be implemented.  He will arrange for Officer Kelley to assist him in this matter.

SBDM Council reviewed the school’s current CSIP.   Mrs. Lewis informed the SBDM Council that our current CSIP plan is much too lengthy, and routine plans do not need to be included.  Mrs. Lewis also suggested that we write the new CSIP on a six-year plan. The plan must be updated this year.  Staff will begin working on this after the October break.  Once the plan is complete it will be brought back to the SBDM Council for their approval.

Mrs. Lewis advised the SBDM Council that she thought it would be in our best interest to request a Scholastic Review in the future.  She also stated that it would be no time soon due to the currents projects that we are involved in.

Policy # 11.01 Determination of schedule of the school day and week were presented to the SBDM Council for revision.  Minor changes were made in the wording of the policy. Motion 06-008 to accept the above revisions were made by Linda Reed and seconded by Rich Laing.  Motion carried.  

Policy # 01.10 Council decisions and actions (motions and voting) were presented to the SBDM Council for adoption.   The council agreed to drop the word “all” from the policy.  Motion 06-009 was made by Kim Howell and seconded by Rich Laing.  Motion carried.

Financial reports for August were presented and approved.

Daily enrollment reports were reviewed.

The SBDM Council reviewed the past months accident reports.  The SBDM Council did not feel that the accident reports represented any pattern of unsafe conditions or practices at the school at this time.  

The September 8, 2005, SBDM Council meeting was adjourned by consensus.
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